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In Case You Missed It ... 

Attorney General Alberto Gonzales On CNN's "Larry King Live" 

CNN'S LARRY KING: "General, Al Gore said today that President Bush 
repeatedly and persistently broke the law with the NSA domestic spying 
program and he wants a special counsel named to investigate. What are 
your thoughts?" 

ATTORNEY GENERAL ALBERTO GONZALES: "Well, I didn't see the speech of 
the former vice president. What I can say is that this program from its 
inception has been carefully reviewed by lawyers throughout the 
administration, people who are experienced in this area of the law, 
experienced regarding this technology and we believe the president does 
have legal authorities to authorize this program. 

"I would say that with respect to comments by the former vice president 
it's my understanding that during the Clinton administration there was 
activity regarding the physical searches without warrants, Aldrich Ames 
as an example. 

"I can also say that it's my understanding that the deputy attorney 
general testified before Congress that the president does have the 
inherent authority under the Constitution to engage in physical searches 
without a warrant and so those would certainly seem to be inconsistent 
with what the former vice president was saying today." 

KING: "General, doesn't the idea of spying run against the grain of 
Americans?" 

ATTORNEY GENERAL GONZALES: "I think, Larry, people need to understand 
that this is a very targeted and limited program that the president has 
authorized. We have to put this in context. Of course, we're talking 
about the most horrific attack on our soil in the history of this 
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country, 3,000 lives lost on September 11th. 

"The president pledged to the American people that he would do whatever 
he could within the Constitution to protect this country. It has always 
been the case since we've had electronic communications that in a time 
of war this country engages in electronic surveillance in order to get 
information about the enemy. 

"We need to know who the enemy is. We need to know what the enemy is 
thinking. We need to know where the enemy is thinking about striking us 
again. And so absolutely, this president is going to utilize all the 
tools that are available to him to protect this country and I think the 
American people expect that of the president of the United States, who 
is the only public official charged, not only with the authority with 
the duty of protecting all Americans." 
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